
Minutes October 10, 2019 
Maple Lake Improvement District 

 
President B. Floan called the meeting to order at 7:00 P.M., Thurs, Oct. 10, 2019. 
 

Board members present:  L. Abel, R. Behm, B. Wavra, M. Moore, B. Floan, J. Baune 
 

Absent:  D. Kouba 
  

Also present:  Bonnie Abel, 6 Maple Lake residents and County Commissioner, Gerald 
Jacobson 
  

It was moved by L. Abel, 2nd by M. Moore to approve the agenda.  Motion carried. 
 

It was moved by R. Behm, 2nd by J. Baune to approve the September 2019 minutes.  
Motion carried 
 
 

It was moved by B. Wavra, 2nd by L. Abel to approve the treasurer’s report.  Motion 
carried.  The balance of the accounts as of September 30, 2019:  General Fund - 
$26,910.15.  Special Events account - $4,748.75. 
 
 

Planning and Zoning: 
No Planning and Zoning requests 
 

 

Old Business: 
Commissioner, Gerald Jacobson was at the meeting to discuss the oversized boat 
canopies.  He has been looking into it and has talked to both the DNR and Planning 
and Zoning representatives.  He told the board and residents that he would look into 
doing something through the county.  The board will bring ideas of size restrictions for 
boat canopies to the next meeting and Commissioner Jacobson will be in attendance 
to discuss this further.  He is optimistic that this concern can be resolved before spring.  
 
Commissioner Jacobson also discussed the construction on the East Shore roadside 
park.  The board mentioned that they were concerned about increased runoff into the 
lake with the new design and told Comm Jacobson that the county should look into 
some kind of drainage system or rain garden system to slow down and filter the runoff.   
 
It was moved by L. Abel, 2nd by R. Behm that the current county regulations on septic 
system compliance are adequate and that the board does not need a rebate program 
for septic system compliance checks.  Motion carried 
  
New Business: 
Loren Abel, representative on the county AIS Taskforce discussed the October 
meeting and reported that they are discussing having a decontamination unit available 
at the East Shore during the summer of 2020 for boaters to wash off their boats and 
trailers.  
 
 



A complaint was submitted by a property owner regarding blue green algae and the 
subject of questionable building permits granted.  The board tabled this discussion until 
November’s meeting. 
   

It was moved by J. Baune, 2nd by R. Behm to adjourn the meeting at 8:12 pm.  Motion 
carried. 
    
Bonnie Abel               
Sec’y/Treasurer          

The next meeting of the MLID will be 
Thursday, November 14, 2019 at 7:00 PM            
Mentor Community Center, Mentor, MN 


